FIRE SAFETY
Q: Does this mean there is something wrong with Nobel House that means there is a greater risk of a fire that means it isn’t safe? 
A: While we await the findings of the EWS Surveyor we have been supporting Y&Y to understand if any immediate action is required. We asked our fire safety consultant, Derek Andrews of Delco Safety who completed last Fire Risk Assessment for Y&Y, to advise on best practise and how to ensure the safety of all residents.
His response is as follows:
“Initially, having taken into account the reasonable standard of internal compartmentation evident during our last visit, the multiple means of escape provided from the common areas and the fire equipment in place (including smoke ventilation etc), I would not considered it to be necessary to make significant immediate changes whilst awaiting the test results for the external walling materials.  However, it would be advisable that the frequency of routine fire safety inspections at the property are increased whilst awaiting the results (I would suggest a minimum of weekly inspections  - in conjunction with weekly fire alarm testing and smoke vent activation tests would be appropriate).”
Following his advice weekly fire safety inspections will start week commencing 13th October 2020.
The probability of a fire occurring at Nobel House has not increased, and the block has many differences from the construction of Grenfell Tower.  However, the landscape has changed in the aftermath of the disaster and all owners of buildings over 18m high are taking extra precautions to ensure the safety of the buildings that they own.
Q: Who is responsible for fire safety at Nobel House? 
A: As part of Y&Y Management’s responsibilities for compliance with health and safety they are responsible for fire safety at Nobel House
Q: What fire safety checks are in place? 
A: Y&Y Management are required to arrange for a Fire Risk Assessment at Nobel House which is normally completed each year in the Autumn
Q: Is there anything I can do to stay safe in my home?
A: Please visit our website to view our latest fire safety advice which also includes a link to more fire safety information on London Fire Brigade’s website.

